
 

   

STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL 

William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower, 15th Floor 
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue 

Nashville, TN 37243 
(615) 532-0554 Voice or (615) 532-0614 FAX 

 

 

June 8, 2023 

 

 

Mr. Shane Sparks, General Manager  

ABB Installation Products Inc. 

260 Dennis Street 

Athens, TN 37303 

 

 

Re: Construction Permit Application  

 260 Dennis Street, Athens, TN 37303 

 Emission Source Reference Nos. 54-0047-14 and 16/Log No. 81278 

  

 

 

Dear Mr. Sparks:  

 

Your construction permit application dated March 27, 2023, for the modification of two electroplating lines 

(emission sources 54-0047-14 and 16), was received on March 28, 2023. The proposed modification would replace 

the sulfuric acid used in four acid dip tanks with hydrochloric acid. Your permit application filing/processing fee 

was received on May 4, 2023. A determination has been made that the application is complete and the Division will 

proceed with the processing of your construction permit application. Please be advised that construction or 

modification of the source cannot begin until you are in receipt of the issued construction/modification permit.  

 

If you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Mr. Joshua Rhoads at (615) 532-0547 or 

Joshua.Rhoads@tn.gov. Your Facility ID is 54-0047, please reference this number in any further correspondence 

with the Division. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
James P. Johnston, P.E. 

Deputy Director 

Permitting & Regulatory Development 
 

 


